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The Spinnaker

Our preparation for the Easter Season commences next week with Ash Wednesday. Students and Staff will 
participate in an Ash Wednesday Liturgy at the start of the day. Several students from the Young Christian 
Students group will attend the launch of Project Compassion at Sacred Heart Cathedral on Tuesday with other 
members of the Diocesan community. To mark the start of Lent, the following prayer is taken from the 2024 
Project Compassion Parish Booklet:

God of all hope,
we pray for our world with all its beauty and need.
We thank you for the love in our lives that is a mirror
of your unending love.

May all creation know your compassion this Lent and may we 
take courage to share it, especially with those who don’t have 
what they need.

In our time, we hear the same words you spoke to Moses:
‘I will be with you,’ when you ask us to do courageous things.

Through our prayer, fasting and almsgiving, move us to act in the company of your Spirit, showing compassion 
and acting for justice to renew the face of the Earth, now and for all future generations.

We ask this in the name of Christ.	 Amen.

Jesus		  Pray for us and for peace in the world.

St Paul		 Pray for Us



Welcome to 2024

It was pleasing to welcome all students to the new 2024 School Year at our
Assembly last Friday, especially our Year 7 students and new students in
other year groups. 

At the Assembly we also welcomed our new staff for 2024.

Our new Staff are:

•	 Emma Tierney		  Assistant Principal
•	 Robert Copas		  Religious Studies Leader of Learning 
•	 Lisa Corbett		  English Teacher (Term 1)
•	 Michael Eccleston	 Year 8 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 Lynda Espinola		 TAS Teacher
•	 Perry Gibson		  Science Laboratory Assistant
•	 Paul Hendriks		  English Teacher
•	 Stephen Lumley	 Maths Teacher
•	 David Mallett		  PDHPE Teacher
•	 Maria Nazarea		  Learning Support Assistant
•	 David Oakden		  Science Teacher
•	 Alicia Paterson		 Music and Religion Teacher
•	 Zoe Smith		  English Teacher
•	 Gabby Tranter		  HSIE Teacher (Term 1)
•	 Jarred Yates		  Science and Maths Teacher

Leadership Staff in 2024

•	 Anne-Maree Shipman			   Assistant Principal (Community and Wellbeing)
•	 Emma Tierney				    Assistant Principal (Teaching and Learning)
•	 Renee Pola Kuras			   Ministry Coordinator
•	 Anna Hennessy				   Administration Coordinator
•	 Elly Walker				    Year 7 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 Michael Eccleston			   Year 8 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 Kerrie-Lee Guest			   Year 9 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 Tracey Evans				    Year 10 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 Joel Connell				    Year 11 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 To be Confirmed			   Year 12 Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement
•	 Lauren Rieck				    Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement Support
•	 Robert Copas				    Religious Studies Leader of Learning
•	 Libby Lucas				    English Leader of Learning
•	 Belinda Richardson			   Mathematics Leader of Learning
•	 Sarah Daniels				    Science Leader of Learning
•	 Melissa Chapman			   HSIE Leader of Learning
•	 Blair Brownlee				    PDHPE Leader of Learning
•	 Cassie Burt				    Creative & Performing Arts & Languages Leader of Learning
•	 Phil Cassel				    TAS Leader of Learning (Term 1)
•	 Alice Grant				    VET Leader of Learning (Term 1)
•	 Anne-marie Melocco			   Learning Support Coordinator
•	 Mark Newell				    Learning Technologies Coordinator
•	 Christine Churchward			   Leader of Alternative Pathways
•	 Brad Melville				    Sports Coordinator
•	 Nicole Burns				    Careers Coordinator (Term 1)

These leaders will work in partnership with the teachers to support the faith, wellbeing, and learning development 
of your children.



College 40th Anniversary and St Paul The Apostle Painting

2024 signifies the 40th Anniversary since the College commenced and to honour this substantial time in the 
life of the College, a painting of St Paul was commissioned. The painting was completed by Steve Todd, a 
renowned religious artist, he titled the work ‘St Paul the Apostle’. The artwork is a contemporary interpretation 
of St Paul showing the steely determination he exhibited as he moved around the Mediterrian Sea establishing 
the early Christian communities. In the narrative which Steve supplied with the artwork, he offers the following 
insights into the basis for the artwork:

The artwork is hung in the College’s foyer, and 
it will be used to stimulate conversations with 
students, staff, families, and parishes about the 
lessons we can learn from St Paul and what it 
means to be a member of the St Paul’s Catholic 
College community.

Ian McCutcheon 

Just prior to Christmas the College was advised of 
the sad passing of Mr Ian McCutcheon, a former 
member of staff. Ian left St Paul’s midway through
2022 to commence his treatment for cancer.
Whist Ian only worked at the College for a small
number of years he was highly regarded by the
students and his colleagues.

As a College community, we give thanks for Ian’s 
contribution to our College and pass on our
regards to his wife Helena, children, and
extended family and friends.

Eternal rest grant upon Ian and let perpetual
light shine upon him. May the souls of all the
faithful departed, through the mercy of God,
rest in peace.

This portrait of St Paul is of a radical figure emboldened by Damascus and passionately committed 
to his mission. There is nothing bland or meek about Paul. It is full on!! Total and an unswerving 
commitment to Christ’s message and for being in community, despite the challenges and vagaries of 
the emerging Christian communities. There is and was a total commitment to community.



Opening College Mass and 2023 HSC / RoSA Awards Ceremony

On Thursday the College community gathered for our Opening Mass. Mass was celebrated by Fr Greg Barker, 
who was assisted by Fr Darryl Mackie. At the conclusion of mass Fr Greg blessed the St Paul the Apostle 
artwork. We offer our thanks to Fr Greg and Fr Darryl for their support of St Paul’s and to Mrs Pola-Kuras for 
her organisation.

At the conclusion of the Opening Mass, the 2023 Diocesan HSC and RoSA Awards were presented. Ms 
Lisa Tierney from the Diocesan Office and Mrs Jacqui Wilkinson from the Catholic Schools Office were in 
attendance to present these awards. It was wonderful to affirm the students for their academic success in 
2023. 

Michael Pockran was recognised for achieving the College’s highest ATAR in 2023 and Rosemary Hale was 
affirmed for being First in Advanced English in the Diocese. 

The students below received Academic Achievement awards for their efforts in the Year 10 RoSA:

•	 Imogen Cowen
•	 Cleo Doyle
•	 Bethany Evans
•	 Sophie Fuller
•	 Emily O’Grady
•	 Jamie Pockran
•	 Melanie Rowe
•	 Molly Sibbald

Thank you to the Parent, Carers and family members who were in attendance to support their children 
receiving awards. 



Student Support and Wellbeing Framework

This year the College is implementing a Student Support and Wellbeing Framework. This work is a result of the 
Strategic Planning process which commenced 2022. The intended outcomes of the framework are to 

•	 Improve student engagement with the full life of the school.
•	 Develop coherent approaches to respond to the student’s wellbeing, behaviour and attendance needs 		
	 which will promote their self-regulation, self-awareness, and resilience.

Furthermore, these outcomes will support the work being undertaken in the Teaching and Learning domain to 
increase the academic rigor in classes to support students working to their potential.

The framework is researched based and has been developed around our 
established CARE values and covers the learning spaces (eg: classrooms), 
community spaces (eg: places used for excursions and sport) and social 
spaces (eg: playground and online) the students engage with on a daily
basis with their learning and extra curricula activities.

I am appreciative of Mrs Shipman’s work to lead a sub-committee to 
develop the details and strategies associated with the framework. Mrs 
Shipman has provided more comprehensive details in her section of the 
Newsletter.

Emmaus Award

On Tuesday, 6 February, teachers from across the diocese gathered for the 
annual Called to Serve Mass celebrated by Bishop Michael Kennedy.
A part of this celebration is the presentation of the Emmaus Awards.
This year Nicole Yates, a highly valued member of the Learning Support 
Faculty was acknowledged for her dedication and commitment to her 
students when she was awarded a Diocesan Emmaus Award for Excellence 
in Teaching. Nicole is a strong advocate for her students and works closely 
with them to enable them to access the curriculum so they can achieve to 
their potential. She also works in partnership with families keeping them 
informed of their child’s progress. Nicole epitomises the staff at St Paul’s, 
who continue to provide the best learning environment for their students
to flourish. 

As a community we offer our congratulations to Nicole for this significant 
achievement. 

Farewell to Mr Baker

After school concluded at the end of 2023, Mr Baker was appointed to the position of Production Manager 
with ASPIRE commencing at the start this year. As a College community, we wish Luke all the best with this new 
role and thank him for his many contributions to St Paul’s during his time at Booragul. 



Weekly Masses

In recent years students have been attending the local Parish Mass at St Michael the Archangel Church, 
Booragul at 9.00am on a Tuesday. This will continue in 2024 and we are thankful to the local priests and 
parishioners for so openly welcoming the students to the Eucharistic celebration. Students being able to 
participate in mass is further supporting and enabling them to engage in the spiritual life of the Church and the 
school.

Two or three classes attend mass generally each fortnight, depending on the timetable and it is hoped all 
students will be able to attend once throughout the year.

2024 Newsletter Publication Frequency

After consultation during Term 4 and as was communicated at the end of last year, it has been determined 
the Newsletter will only be published three times each term in 2024. Therefore, the College Newsletter will 
be circulated each Term in Weeks 2, 6 and 10. From time-to-time additional editions may be distributed, 
depending on what is occurring in the life of the College.

Year 7 Religion Infographic

The Religious Education and Spirituality Services Department has asked the Infographic below to be 
published in the College Newsletter. The Infographic provides an insight in the Year 7 Religious Education 
curriculum which is delivered using the Pedagogy of Encounter approach. The Pedagogy of Encounter is 
about encountering the mystery of God through the mystery of everyday life. Five questions underpin this 
curriculum delivery methodology. A copy of the Year 7 Religion Infographic can be found towards the end of 
the Newsletter.

Real Woman Event

Members of the Boolaroo, Warners Bay and Booragul Parish Real Women group have arranged an event for 
Monday 18 March 2024 commencing at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall at Warners Bay. The guest speaker on the 
evening will be Iona Rossely. Iona describes herself as a speaker, author, and athlete whose life has taken a 
number of twists and turns. Further information can be found on the flyer included towards the end of the 
Newsletter.

Catholic Schools Office School Community Code of Conduct

Included in all Enrolment Forms is a copy of the School Community Code of Conduct which was developed 
by the Catholic Schools Office in recent years. The document outlines the expectations for both students and 
parent / carers. The foundational principles of the document are relational and respect. A copy of the Code of 
Conduct can be found towards the end of the Newsletter.

Mr Nicholas Wickham
Principal



Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning

Mrs Anne-Maree Shipman
Assistant Principal - Wellbeing & Engagement

Student Support and Wellbeing Framework

A Student Support Framework has been developed as a 
response to staff discussions around student
achievement and behaviour. Post Covid it was observed 
that student wellbeing had become more of a focus and 
that as a community, support structures for our students 
were going to be instrumental in assisting students to 
achieve to their potential. Evidence based research has 
been considered and collectively a decision was made 
to use a Positive Behaviour for Learning Model which 
has been adopted and adapted to meet the context of 
St Paul’s. The CARE values have been used to create the 
positive behaviours which will be reinforced to students 
throughout their daily interactions with one another 
in the Learning Spaces, Social Spaces and Community 
Spaces. These positive behaviours will continue build the 
connections our students have with their community 
and enable our students to create their own successful 
futures. Attached is a copy of the CARE program.

Along with this, a Multi-Tiered System of Support will 
be used to meet the individual needs of students. This 
multi-tiered system will include developing support 
structures for students, so they are able to meet the College expectations. This tiered system will use 
interventions to provide the students with the opportunity to self-regulate. All students will begin in the 
green tier and if interventions are necessary move through to an amber or red tier if they are unable to meet 
College expectations. Students and families will be involved in this process and clear communication will 
outline, when necessary, if a student is moving into another tier which requires extra support. At times this 
may include removing students from college activities if they continue to be unsafe and/or unproductive. By 
providing supports and interventions students will then be able to have time to consider their unsafe and/or 
unproductive behaviours and can move back into the green tier. Students are always expected to be engaged 
in their own learning, allow others to learn and allow the teacher to teach.

The Student Support and Wellbeing Committee will continue to work on refining and developing the work 
already completed. I thank Mr Brownlee, Mr Connell, Mrs Melocco, Mr Baker, Mrs Lund for their professional 
input throughout 2023. In 2024 Mr Eccleston, Mrs Lucas and Mrs Pola-Kuras will join the committee.

A copy of the Framework can be found at the following link: https://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/
media/5914/0005037-cso__st-pauls-booragul-wellbeing-book-05.pdf



Welcome to the 2023 school year.

It is a privilege to have joined the St Paul’s community that is so well respected throughout the Newcastle region. 
In the relatively short time that I have been with the College, I have been warmly welcomed by staff, students 
and the families that I have met. I have already witnessed the commitment of the staff to the holistic education 
of our students and conversations with staff and students have highlighted the high standard of education that 
characterises this school. I have also formed a strong opinion that St Paul’s is a vibrant Catholic community that 
authentically celebrates the mission of St Paul. I look forward to continue my teaching and leadership journey in 
this school.

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all members of our school community to the new school year 
and to extend a warm welcome to our new students and their families/carers to the St Paul’s community. 
We also welcome to our community all of the new teachers who have chosen to work at St Paul’s. We are 
appreciative of the rich learning opportunities they will bring to enhance learning at St Paul’s. 

Assessment 

The 2024 Assessment Policies will be made available to students and parents/carers in the coming weeks. The 
dates of Assessment Tasks will be made available on the Compass school calendar at this time.

NAPLAN

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time assessment of literacy 
and numeracy skills. Each year students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions 
of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. In 2024, NAPLAN will take place in Weeks 7 & 8 
(dates of tests to be confirmed). NAPLAN tests are just one part of our school learning assessment program and 
questions are primarily based on knowledge, understanding and skills gained from the prior year of schooling. 

In preparation for NAPLAN 2024, students will complete Practice tests to become familiar with the format and 
functionality of the online tests. 

Students and parents can access the public demonstration site (https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/
public-demonstration-site) to familiarise themselves with NAPLAN and the types of questions and tools available. 

Students will need the required equipment to complete Practice Tests in Week 3: 

1.	 Laptop- Charged (Ipads cannot be used to complete the tests)
2.	 Pen/pencil
3.	 Headphones- compatible with device

If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact myself by email or telephoning the school.

Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher or Teaching, LOWE or Leader of Learning if we can 
support your child in any way.
It is a privilege to be working with you and your child supporting them to reach their best academically. 

Emma Tierney
Assistant Principal- Teaching and Learning

Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning



English Welcome

My name is Mrs Libby Lucas and I am the new Leader of Learning for English. I am excited for this new 
opportunity, I have been teaching at St Paul’s for over 15 years and have worked in the Wellbeing space for 
the past 9 years. I am passionate about teaching English as it helps prepare students for the demands of the 
modern world, in terms of reading, understanding, thinking, creating and writing.

I have a wonderful team of teachers: Ms Kerrie-Lee Guest, Ms Elly Walker, Mrs Emma Easterbrook, Mrs Zoe 
Smith, Mrs Nicole Burns, Miss Ruby McIntosh, Miss Josephine Kirkby, Mrs Christine Churchward, Miss Lisa 
Corbett, Mr Michael Doyle and Mr Paul Hendriks; who will be working with your students this year.

All students are expected to have a workbook, pencil case with a selection of pens and highlighters, a working 
and charged laptop, for each lesson.

All students are expected to behave with respect and courtesy and work to the best of their ability.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

English News

Mrs Libby Lucas
Acting Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement 

Creative Arts & Languages News

Year 12 Music, Drama and Visual Arts have hit the ground running working towards their major works and 
performances, due in term three this year. To better prepare the students for these projects’ excursions to 
Sydney have been organised to Encore, Onstage and Art Express to view the best of the 2023 HSC works in the 
next few weeks.

We also have The Hot Potato Band incursion coming up for all Years 7 and 8 for music in week 6, stay tuned for 
details.

We welcome to the faculty Mrs Alicia Patterson who was appointed to the school in a permanent position from 
St Josephs Lochinvar who will be teaching Music, Drama, Entertainment Industries and Religion. Mrs Patterson 
has replaced Luke Baker who is now working for ASPIRE.

Mrs Cassie Burt 
Leader of Learning - CAAL 



Maitland-Newcastle Diocesan Sport Website

There is a Diocesan specific website for Sport that has all the dates for Diocesan sport as well as general 
information about the sports. 

- The Maitland Newcastle Secondary Tile allows parents to view basic information for secondary pathway 
sports including Diocesan event information and details, Diocesan results, the diocesan sports calendar and 
important notices for sports including wet weather information. The sports that are on the Diocesan website 
include swimming, athletics, x country, netball, league, football, touch, AFL and gala tennis, golf & basketball. 
All other sports have information on the csnsw.sport website as students apply directly to NSWCCC for these.

- Any further questions beyond the sport specific information on this website should be directed to your school 
sport coordinator.  

- No parent should register their child for any sport without seeing the school sport coordinator. Sport 
Coordinators approve all pathway sports before progressing.
Step 1. Go to csnsw.sport website 

Step 2.  MN Secondary Tile 

Scroll down to the Diocesan/Associations section of the home page and select the Maitland Newcastle 
Secondary Tile 

Sporting News



Step 3. 

You are now on the MN Secondary Sport Website.

https://csnsw.sport/maitland-newcastle/secondary/home

Mrs Jodie Woolley 
PDHPE Faculty
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Parish News



From the Finance Office

2024 School Fee Information

School fees comprise of Resource, Tuition, Diocesan Family School Building Levy (DFSBL), Camps/Retreats and Elec-
tives and are the responsibility of parents/carers of students enrolled at the school.

Tuition Fees Year 7-10 $2033, Year 11-12 $3089

The Diocesan Tuition Fee is set each year by the Diocese. 

Family discount on full rate diocesan tuition fees is available to parents who have more than one child attending a 
Catholic School in this Diocese.

•	 1 child family - 0% - full rate 
•	 2 child family - 15% - each child
•	 3 child family - 25% - each child
•	 4 + child family - 50% - each child

Concessions on Tuition fees are also given to account holders of a current Health Care/Pension card. An application 
form must be completed along with providing a copy of original card.

Diocesan Family & School Building Levy (DFSBL) $1638

The DFSBL is charged to the oldest child for each family. The levy is pooled to contribute towards past, present and 
future costs for building projects across all existing schools, and for the development of new Catholic schools within 
the Diocese.

Resource Fees Year 7-10 $860, Year 11-12 $810

The resource costs are set by each individual school. Fees are used to pay school resources, educational activities, 
student textbooks, various low cost excursions/incursions, photocopying, computer technology and amenities.

Elective Fees Year 9-12

Students who choose to undertake specific subjects, will be required to pay additional charges per year to cover 
specific expenses associated with the individual subject.

Retreats/ Camps

The Year 7 & 9 Camp and 10 & 12 Retreat are compulsory, and it is expected that all students attend as per condi-
tions of enrolment in a Catholic school. Costings are calculated based on all students attending, venues and buses 
have to be paid when booking is first made. Your understanding of this would be very much appreciated.



Mrs Erica Gale - Finance Officer
finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Friday Sport Payment & Consent

For your convenience, you can now consent and pay for your child’s Friday sport through Compass each Term. The 
account holder (name on your statement) is the only one who can access Compass to make these payments, if you 
would like joint access to Compass so both parents can make payments please complete and return the attached 
joint access form.

https://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/media/5915/compass-joint-access.pdf

Support

The Catholic Schools Office declares that genuine inability to meet tuition and other fees does not exclude access to 
a school within the system by a child of a family genuinely committed to Catholic faith and practice.

For families experiencing financial hardship or wishing to discuss other payment arrangements please contact the 
College Principal or Finance Office to make an appointment. These discussions and arrangements regarding fees are 
strictly confidential.

The collection of all school fees is to ensure the best possible learning environment for your child.

Account Statements

All fees are billed yearly in February, and it is recommended a regular weekly, fortnightly or monthly instalment 
is made from February to November to ensure your account is fully paid by 30 November, 2024. Our preferred 
method of payment is via Bpay (BPay detail are on your monthly statement) however fees may also be paid via EFT, 
Credit card, cheque and Centrepay. To Calculate your weekly, fortnightly or monthly payment amount, please go to 
our Website and use the calculator. http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/

2024 School fee account can be viewed at any time through Compass and updated statement are emailed at the 
beginning of each month. Families who have a nil balance will not receive a statement. 

	

	 Finance Contact Details: 	 Erica Gale
					     finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
					     Telephone: 4958 6711



College Uniform

Please see below the updated Uniform pricing from LOWES Glendale as well as the link to the website:

https://www.lowes.com.au/schools-online/st-paul-s-catholic-college-booragul





St Paul’s Catholic College

Address:		  Primrose Street, Booragul
Postal:			   PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284
Telephone:		  4958 6711
Email:			   admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au
Web Site:		  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/ 

Switch/Reception
Hours:			   8.30am until 3.30pm

Finance Office
Hours:			   8.30am to 2.30pm
Email:			   finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Canteen
Telephone:		  4946 3115

Clothing Pool		  Currently closed - Re-opening shortly.
			   Please see the main office for uniform needs.

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES

 Feb 14: Photo Catchups

Feb 21: Year 12 Retreat

Contact Us


